
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
FEBRUARY 3, 2020 

The Upper Oxford Township Planning Commission held their monthly meeting at the township building, 
1185 Limestone Road, Oxford, PA at 7:00 PM on Monday, February 3, 2020. 

Members present:  Elizabeth Randolph, Colin Kraucunas, David Underwood, Harold Bryson and township 
secretary, Jane Daggett. 

Others present:  Scott Rugen, Charles Fleischmann, Joel Brown and Amos Esh and son 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by the Vice Chairman, David Underwood 

MINUTES – Motion was made by Elizabeth Randolph, seconded by Harold Bryson and carried to approve the 
January 6, 2020 Minutes.  MOTION CARRIED. 

AMOS ESH PLANNING MODULE – This module was reviewed by the UOT Planning Commission at their 
October 1, 2019 meeting and was signed off by the Chairman, Karl Herr.  Motion was made by Harold Bryson, 
seconded by Elizabeth Randolph and carried recommending that the Amos Esh Planning Module be forwarded to 
the Board of Supervisors for review and approval.  MOTION CARRIED. 

CHRIS STOLTZFUS PLANNING MODULE –The Township received Component 4B from the Chester County 
Planning Commission.  This module was reviewed by the UOT Planning Commission at their December 3, 2019 
meeting and signed off by the Chairman, Karl Herr.  We are waiting for approval from Chester County Health 
Department. 

WOODLAND CLASSIFICATION MAP – A map was presented to the Planning Commission which was prepared 
by Brandywine Conservancy for West Bradford Township to show as an example of what can be done.  Supervisor 
Rugen explained to the Commission that this opportunity was presented to the Oxford Regional Planning 
Committee.   Lower Oxford Township, Elk Township and West Nottingham Township along with Upper Oxford 
expressed a desire to have Brandywine Conservancy prepare a woodland classification map for them.  The cost 
would be shared by the municipalities interested and grant money would be available through the County.  The map 
would show acreage along with classifications of the woodlands. Time frame for this service would be a few 
months.   

STOP THE BLEED TRAINING – Supervisor Rugen mentioned that the township road crew attended a Stop the 
Bleed Training and learned how to apply a tourniquet.  Supervisor Rugen handed out some pamphlets on the matter 
to the audience and Planning Commission members. 

ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made by Harold Bryson, seconded by Elizabeth 
Randolph and carried to adjourn at 7:30 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jane Daggett 
Secretary 


